Bradworthy CP School
Wednesday 29th April 2009

Dear Parents,

It was great to be back in school last week. Especially after my experiences in Africa over the Easter break which I’m sure you have already heard about.

Despite my difficulties it getting home I have to say that the ordinary people that I spent most of my time with were some of the most friendly and welcoming people that I have ever met.

Our school has been able to obtain funding from The British Council to form a link with a school in The Gambia and as a follow up to my visit we hope to welcome a visitor from this school after the summer break.

We hope to develop a partnership so that we can learn from each other and this should enable our children to experience a completely different culture in as realistic a way as possible.
I’m sure you will agree that this is a very exciting development for the school.

Sports News

Our football and netball teams took part in the annual Merton Rally last Saturday and I’m delighted to be able to tell you that it proved to be a very successful day out.
In netball we fielded a B-Team who were playing together for the first time and they did fantastically well to reach the semi-finals of the plate competition. If this is anything to go by we are going to have another strong side next year.
Our A-Team went one step better to reach the final of the main competition.

They played some fantastic netball but came up against a side from Merton who were simply a lot better on the day and we had to settle for being runners up.

Our football team have had a mixed season but they were certainly at their best at the weekend.
We had some fairly straightforward wins in the early rounds of the competition before facing a strong side from Buckland Brewer in the semi-finals.
The match was very tight with few chances and I think our defence played one of its best games of the season to contain a couple of quick strikers on their side.

The match went to penalties and then sudden death penalties and we finally went through after scoring our 7th spot kick.

We played against Langtree School in the final and despite creating a lot of chances and being on top throughout the match the score was 0 – 0 after extra time and this meant more penalties.

The penalty competition was dramatic to say the least !

Gavin Carter scored our first penalty to put us ahead 1 – 0.

Josh Shadrick made a fantastic save to stop Langtree’s first shot but dislocated his shoulder in doing so !!!

We often talk about giving your best in school and doing everything that you can to do as well as you possible can but I think we have to admit that Josh has taken this to a new level !!!

Despite the loss of our goalkeeper we won the penalty competition and it is brilliant to have won our first trophy for three years.
Our netball team had a fantastic 10 – 7 win against reigning league champions Langtree on Monday evening and we are now only one match away from taking the title for the first time in many years.
Art Exhibition / Community Fun Day

We will be hosting a community fun day next Thursday afternoon (7th May) between 3.30pm and 7.00pm and in addition to this your children’s work will be on display in our annual art exhibition which will be taking place in the school hall.
Please note that although the fun day is not starting until 3.30pm the art exhibition will be open from 8.30am so you will have an opportunity to come and have a look when you drop your children off if you wish.

It will also be open throughout the day on Friday 8th May.

There will be a 50p charge for entry to the exhibition which will help us to cover the costs of the things the children have been doing and to buy materials for even more exciting projects in the future.

In addition to being able to view the amazing art work which the children have produced this year there are a lot of other things going on.
There will be bouncy castles and games on the school field, our PTA will be providing refreshments, including a BBQ, and there will be competitions for the children.

The fun day will be attended by loads of different agencies and it will be a great opportunity to find out what different community groups are up to and how they might be able to help you.

The PTA will need some support with the activities that they are running so if you are able to give an hour of your time please sign up. There is a rota on the message board in the main corridor for you to do this, or alternatively you can ring school, or e-mail me.

Thank you for your help.

It will be an exciting event and I hope that you will all be able to attend.
School Office
As I’m sure you will already know Rose Millman has been absent from work for the last few weeks and unfortunately this is likely to remain the case for at least the rest of this half term.

I know that you will join me in wishing her a speedy recovery.

Rose’s absence means that we have been a bit stretched in the office, particularly first thing in the morning and I would like to thank Becki Daniel for her work here over the last few weeks.

Wherever possible our staff will continue to man the office from about 8.40am each day, however, as I am sure you will understand, our priority has to be the education of the children and there will probably be occasions where we are unable to get to the office.

We will ensure that the office is manned from 8.30am each Monday morning and where possible we would ask that you come in on Monday.
On other days of the week it would be preferable if you would come to the office at 9.00am when Sandra will be on duty or at the end of the school day when the office is manned until 4.00pm.

If you need something in the morning and the office is empty please feel free to come and find me in school and I will be happy to sort you out.

Thank you for your help in this. 

School Kitchens
In recent weeks we have been averaging over 90 school meals a day and I think that it is wonderful that so many children are benefiting from the excellent meals that Janet and Angie prepare each day.

Did you know that Devon Direct Services have put their school meals up to £1.95 a day from the start of this term.

As you know we are still pricing our meals at £1.60 which is a saving of 35p a day. 

I’m sure you will agree that this means excellent quality at a very good price and I want to ensure you that we are committed to maintaining this in the future.  
School Trips

As usual our children have been involved in a range of visits which have been used to support the work that we do in school and to give the children a range of experiences.
Last Wednesday children in Classes 1 and 5 visited Rosemoor Gardens in support of their work in science and on Friday of last week Class 5 went in to Bideford to visit The Burton Art Gallery and meet with Sandy Brown who is currently exhibiting her sculpture there.

Class 4 visited Holsworthy College today to take part in a dance festival where they took part in cheerleading, disco and martial arts dance workshops. 

Sun Hats
As the weather gets warmer and the sun stronger we would like to encourage the children to wear caps when they are outside.
We would prefer that the children wore school caps and these can be obtained at the special price of only £2 each at present.

If the children are not wearing school caps please make sure that wherever possible their caps are in the school colour of royal blue.

If you would like to buy a school cap please complete the form at the bottom of this letter.

SAT Tests

As I am sure you already know the children in Year 6 will be doing their end of Key Stage SAT tests during the week of Monday 11th May. The timetable is as follows :

Monday

Science Paper A and Science Paper B.

Tuesday

Short Writing Test, Long Writing Test and Spelling Test.

Wednesday
Reading Test.

Thursday
Mental Maths Test and Written Maths Paper A.

Friday

Written Maths paper B.

The children have been working very hard to prepare for their tests and I am sure that they will all do well. I know that all of the children will do their very best and I think that it is important to emphasis to them that as long as this is the case they should feel proud of whatever results they might get.

We have tried to keep the tests as low key as possible, whilst at the same time preparing properly, because I think that it is important that the children do not become anxious or stressed by the experience. 

The tests have to be sent away to be marked and the children will be given their results as soon as we have them, however this isn’t usually until the first week of July so I’m afraid that this means a bit of a wait.

If you have any questions about the children’s SATs please feel free to get in touch.

Children in Years 2, 3, 4 and 5 will also sit end of year SAT tests over the next couple of weeks, however these are much less extensive and they are marked in school by the teachers.

This said we are happy to talk to parents at any time, so if you want to talk to any of us please feel completely free to do so.
Reports

We are in the process of changing the way that we report how well the children are getting on in school.

In the past we have written end of year reports which went out in July just before the end of term.
We are now intending to report to you more often so that you are able to keep more up-to-date with your child’s / children’s progress.

This means that information will be more relevant and that you will be more aware of what the children need to do to improve and develop.

It is our intention to provide you with a first report in the next couple of weeks and to report again before the end of term. Beyond this we intend to provide reports at least once each term and this, coupled with the parent / teacher meetings which we offer during the year, should mean that you know where your children are and what they need to do to progress.

Swimming

I’m delighted that children in Years 1 and 2 will have the opportunity to take part in swimming lessons at Holsworthy Leisure Centre again this year.

We offer quite an extensive programme of swimming with every child taking part 10 sessions each school year. 

Swimming is a high priority in school. We think that it is a vitally important life skill and this is the reason that our governing body is willing to subsidise the activity so that it is as affordable as possible to everyone.

Next year this subsidy will run to nearly £2000 and I’m sure that you’ll agree that this is money very well spent.
Don’t forget that the school will be closed next Monday (4th May) for the Bank Holiday.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )

Bradworthy CP School
Summer 2009
Name:

I would like to order _______ school caps at a cost of £2.00 each. 

I enclose cash / a cheque (payable to DCC) for £ __________ .

